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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I’m writing to urge the Petaluma City Council to enact the Fairgrounds Advisory Panel’s recommendations,
including turning the 55 acre fairground parcel into more open, equitable, accessible park land.

The Speedway business should be moved to a location in the region where the noise will not have such a detrimental
impact on the community.

The Fairgrounds land should become the Central Park of Petaluma, including more trees and walking paths that
allow citizens and families to travel by foot and bike back and forth across our community.

Thank you for implanting such a democratic and open process for evaluating the next steps of what could be the
crown jewel of Petaluma’s open space.

Please honor the results of the process that was implemented here and listen to the community’s wishes by following
the recommendations of the Fairgrounds Advisory Panel.

Thanks you very much,
Matt Fabiano
Midtown resident




